Mailing Address:  Box 1348

city:  Tumbler Ridge Postal Code: VOC 2WO0

Contact Person: Zena Conlin Alternate Person: Rose Snyder

Tel:  250-242-3466 Tel: 250-242-3466

Email: zena.conlin@trmf.ca Email: museumrose2020@yahoo.com

President: Rose Snyder Total Cost of Project: 430,000

Vice President:  Birgit Sharman Amount Requested per 35,000

Treasurer: Steve Tory For how many years? 1lyr @ 2yrs O 3yrs O

Have you applied to a municipality for funding? Yes @ No O If so, how much did you apply for? 220,000

Was your application successful? Yes @ No O If so, how much did you receive? 220,000

Describe the project for which your organization is requesting a grant and the reason for your request.
If more space is needed, please add it as an attachment to your application.

Please see attached document.

ATTACHMENTS REQUIRED:

* Project budget, including all sources of funding
e Current financial statements showing expenses, revenues & savings

Signature of Applicant Date: March 24th, 2021
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Thankfully, the cancellation of several activities due to COVID-19, both last year and this, has
helped mitigate this shortfall.

Despite the closure of the museum for three months in 2020, the closure of international
borders, and a significant reduction in capacity to offer onsite programming, our earned revenue
for 2020 was down by only 5.5% over 2019. Pragmatism, planning, and careful budgeting have
allowed the organization to remain resilient through the pandemic and visitor numbers remain
stable. We continue to be a draw to the Peace Region with PRRD residents comprising a
consistent 32-36% of our visitor base, with 64-68% of visitors travelling from outside the region
and contributing to local economies, based on 2016-2020 museum visitor data.

When we closed last year and then reopened under restricted guidelines, we realized very
quickly that our online presence is inadequate to meet the needs of our communities. Unlike
some of the larger institutions, like the Royal BC Museum, who had the equipment and budgets
to quickly pivot or expand their online program delivery, the TRMF fell short. Over the course of
the fall and winter we have thought hard about how we deliver programming, not just during the
pandemic, but how we can better service the PRRD under regular operations. We recognize
that our programs are underutilized by those residing in the Electoral Areas, as shown by visitor
numbers, compared with the larger centres. We are working on three projects to specifically
address the gap in our services and develop outreach options.

1. Outreach Kits — Our Programmes Coordinator is working with teachers on the creation of
in-class support through loan kits that enhance BC curriculum outcomes in relation to
museum subjects. Teacher input provides direction on concepts students are struggling
with, gaps in knowledge, and a general indication on how we can best support them
through activity design. Kits will be available to classrooms throughout the Peace Region
for a nominal weekly rate. As we begin to collect feedback we will enhance and grow the
program to include additional kits and grade levels. The initial rollout is scheduled for
September.

2. Virtual Programmes and Tours — This is an exciting new program that we are currently
developing. The TRMF has made grant applications for video, conferencing, and
computer equipment to support live online program delivery. This will be available as an
add-on to the outreach kKits or as a standalone option for school-aged audiences. It will
also allow us to deliver programs beyond schools by addressing community groups,
working collaboratively with other Peace Region museums and organizations, and
delivering content for life-long learners. The pandemic has highlighted our acute lack of
capacity to pivot into online delivery and we have prioritized this as a much larger and
ongoing challenge we need to address.



In addition to live options of online program delivery, our Programmes Coordinator is
working with the Tumbler Ridge Secondary School to develop short online video
segments about fossils in our collection. We have also applied for funding to upgrade to
a modern collections database with a public portal. This means researchers, students,
and individuals from around the world will have virtual access to objects in our
collections.

3. The third program we are hoping to launch in 2021 is in partnership with the Tumbler
Ridge UNESCO Global Geopark, a mobile exhibit and programming trailer. This is a
Geopark lead endeavour and as such the TRMF is limited by their capacity to launch it
this summer. For our part, we have supplied the trailer and have contributed to the
development of the programming. We are also aiding in the manufacturing of replica
materials from the museum’s collections and have applied for funding for a summer
student to travel with the trailer and co-deliver programming throughout the PRRD.

Our 2021 operational budget remains streamlined and decidedly conservative for this year and
we are accessing additional resources to increase our capacities for staffing, equipment, and
program improvement with expansion into online education opportunities. We are waiting for
final decisions on several special project and capital-based funding streams, but early
indications are positive. The included budget outlines our operational and capital/special project
budgets for this year. Secure operational funding will allow the TRMF to focus on projects
valued at almost $200,000 for the remainder of 2021.

The TRMF recognizes we have been fortunate in providing a space for people to visit, enjoy,
and learn throughout most of this unusual and uncertain time. The Exploration Place in Prince
George for example has been closed since March 13", 2020 with no reopening date
announced. The pandemic has affected some of our project timelines and without additional
operational support, these projects risk being delayed even further. We hope the Electoral Area
Directors’ Committee will consider funding our operational shortfall for this year as we work with
PRRD staff and Board to develop a longer-term and sustainable solution for TRMF operational
funding.
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